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KENTUCKY UTILITIES COMPANY  

AND 

LOUISVILLE GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

Supplemental Response to Commission Staff’s Post Hearing Request for Information  

Dated August 13, 2025 

Case No. 2025-00045 

Question No. 18 

Responding Witness: David L. Tummonds 

Q-18. Explain whether LG&E/KU has any other production slots with General Electric 

(GE) or any other NGCC manufacturer regardless of whether it relates to this 

application or not. As part of the response, provide the number of slots as well as 

manufacturers. 

A-18. Original Response: 

The Companies do not yet have other production slots with GE or any other 

NGCC manufacturers but assess a high probability that market conditions will 

require an additional production slot in the near future.  The Companies currently 

have one production slot with GE. 

September 8, 2025 Supplemental Response: 

As indicated in the Companies’ original response, the continued fluidity of 

market demand for gas turbines made a Reservation Agreement (RA) for Mill 

Creen 6 (“MC6”) highly probable to support a June 2031 COD.  As a result of 

market activity since that submission, the Companies entered into an RA with GE 

Vernova on August 27 for MC6.  The Companies now have two production slots 

with GE. A copy of the RA is being provided in a separate file.  The information 

provided is confidential and proprietary and is being provided under seal pursuant 

to a petition for confidential protection. 
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